
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We find ourselves at half term and already half way through the academic year! It is with great relief 

that the last week in school has been completely Covid free for both staff and children – it (dare I say) 

bodes well for all that we are planning for the summer term! 

School has certainly started to come to life. Year 3 and 4 have signed up for their April residential 

experience (for many, a brave first night away from home!) and Year 5 and 6 will soon be hearing about 

their planned adventure to Dukes Barn in Derbyshire in July. It is good to have Young Voices back in 

the diary and inter-school sports festivals are starting to fill Mr. Clarke’s calendar. 

Now that Covid restrictions are easing, school will return to using the one entrance to the playground. 

Over the past two years, Mr. Castledine has been coning off the drive to provide a safe second exit 

during busy times, but we now feel that this is unnecessary. Before the end of the school year we also 

hope to return to a 3.30pm end of the day for all.  

Our next half term topic takes every year group into a sci-fi adventure! As you can see from the whole-

school plan on the back page, we will be moving into Future Street when we return and exploring the 

world of 2050 from many different angles. We will experiment with alternative sources of energy; 

investigate the potential of drones, AI and augmented reality; build and programme robots and see 

how architects are already working with the science. Our ultimate goal will be a design challenge that 

will take us to a whole new world and the creation of Aquatropolis!  

Books that will support our main text (A Trip to the Future) and theme will be listed on our website.  

   

The Willow Brook Waterstones Reading Challenge continues to gain momentum! Year 6 are edging 

into an early lead and the impact of their enthusiasm is, without a doubt, making a difference. Again, 

we cannot emphasise enough how important it is to help your child to become a confident and avid 

reader. There are plenty of weeks left before the final circuit, so keep recording the books you share 

with your child and work with us to promote that positivity.  

Whilst we are on the subject …a reminder that World Book Day falls on Thursday March 3rd – add it 

to your calendar and start to plan your outfit! It will be a fun packed day full of story and reading 

inspiration. Over half term you might like to sort out a book for our World Book Day ‘Book Swap’. Send 

us a book you have finished with on March 3rd and your child will have the chance to choose something 

new from the Swap Store.  

 

 

 



 

If you live in the Nicker Hill area, you may have seen our fabulous teaching 

assistant, Mrs Brown, out for a run! In the past you might have seen her 

walking the dog, but her need for greater speed has a very good reason. After 

a diagnosis just over a year ago, we spent a term without Mrs. Brown whilst 

she received successful treatment for her breast cancer. So many of us have 

been affected in some way by knowing someone who has been in Mrs. 

Brown’s shoes, and because of this, I share her challenge fundraising page 

with you and send our Willow Brook love and encouragement for the miles 

she still has left to run!  

Find out more at https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/lizs-run-56-

giving-page-6 

In other staff news, we are delighted to announce that Mrs. Sampson is 

expecting her second baby! She is due at the end of July so will complete 

most of the academic year before starting her maternity leave.  

 

On Wednesday, Reception and Year 1 were treated to a visit from the Fire Service! As part of their 

work on Superheroes, they met the local firefighting team, explored the engine, climbed ladders and 

unrolled the hoses. It was an exciting afternoon!  

 

Our recent Big Garden Bird Watch was also a super day in school. We joined together to learn a little 

more about the birds in the Willow Brook fields and had a morning of observational art. We set up new 

bird feeding stations around the grounds and the birds that usually flock to the feeders outside my office 

window now find themselves spoilt for choice! During the morning, Mr. Hallsworth joined me to take a 

group of children to experience the art of photography. As you can see from the pictures I’ve included, 

Maddox, Maltilda and Oliver’s images captured robins and long-tailed tits perfectly. A gallery 

showcasing the work can be found on the website or via this vimeo link: https://vimeo.com/674494795 

Finally, a reminder that Monday 21st February is an inset day, so we will see you on Tuesday 22nd 

at 8.50am. Can I encourage you to do all that you can to be on time – our statistics for lateness have 

certainly crept higher this year. Whilst busy family life often means that it is sometimes unavoidable, a 

regular stream of people arriving late adds to Mrs Roper’s workload and children miss that important 

secure start to the day. Your help would be greatly appreciated.  

With kind regards,  

 

Louise Ballard 

 

https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/lizs-run-56-giving-page-6
https://fundraise.cancerresearchuk.org/page/lizs-run-56-giving-page-6
https://vimeo.com/674494795


 

 

 

  



 

Mr Clarke’s Sporting Back Page 

On Wednesday 26th January, 20 Year 5 & 6 children took part in an Athletics tournament at South 
Notts Academy. The Willow Brook team participated in several track and field events and despite 
giving it our all, we unfortunately didn’t quite qualify for the finals. However, we can be proud of 
our efforts. There were plenty of positives to take from it and I was delighted with our 
sportsmanship and encouragement for our teammates shown throughout. Looking forward to the 
next athletics event!   
 
On Monday 31st January, the girls’ football team hosted Sutton Bonington in the 2nd round of the 
cup. After an end-to-end start, Sutton Bonington found the break half way through the first half 
after a neat passing move. The away side continued to press, but strong saves from Keira kept it 
at 1-0 at half time. After a quick conversation at the break, Willow Brook went out looking to get 
back into the game. And get back into the game we did! Great play down the left by Yasmine, the 
ball ended up with Jessie and she fired into the back of the net. 1-1! A couple of great bits of 
defending and goalkeeping and full time soon came, 1-1… penalties! I feel like I have been here 
before… oh yes, I have, in the last round vs Abbey Road! After eight nail-biting shots Willow 
Brook win on penalties 2-1 (again)! 
 
After such an amazing win against a tough opposition, we move on to play away in the 3rd round 
vs Carnarvon or Lantern Lane. Thank you to Mr Magner for refereeing, my assistant manager, Mr 
Boyd, for his tactical wisdom and to the fans who helped make the Brook Arena rock! Looking 
forward to the next game. Well done, girls, I am delighted! 
 
Boys’ Football – I am pleased to confirm that we have progressed into the 2nd round of the cup 
due to our 1st round opponents Langar being unable to fulfil the fixture. We will play at home vs 
Keyworth or Bunny in the 2nd round.  
 

 


